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Agenda for the Annual General Meeting of the 8th Worthing Sea Scout Group to be held 

on 1st July 2017 at 8th Worthing HQ. 

 

1. Welcome and Introductions by Group Chairman. 

2. Apologies for absence. 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting of the Group Scout Council. 

4. Address by the Group Scout Leader. 

5. Address by the Group Treasurer. 

6. Approval of the annual report and Accounts. Members of the Group Executive Committee will be 
available to answer questions.  

7. Approval of the Group Scout Leaderôs nomination of the Group Chairman. Roger Green 

8. Approval of the Group Scout Leaderôs nomination of members of the Group Executive 
Committee. Mark Anderson (Deputy Group Chairman) 

9. Confirmation of Section Leadersô willingness to sit on the Group Executive Committee. 
Deirdre Green (Midship Cubs), Alyn Laughlin (Port Scouts)  

10. Election of the Group Secretary. Sue Jenk ins 

11. Election of the Group Treasurer. Diane Waring 

12. Election of members of the Group Scout Council to the Group Executive Committee. Gill 

Collins (Beavers), Lee Martin (Cubs), Vacant (Scouts), Jack ie Usher (Explorers) 

13. Appointment of non Executive roles. Bethan Norman (independent examiner), Tom Earl (Group 
Quartermaster team lead), Robert Tennent (Gift Aid administrator), Barbara Wells (Group Administrator), 

Roy Wells (Health and Safety advisor) 

14. Presentations. 

15. Close of meeting. 
  

 

Agenda 
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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the 8th Worthing Sea Scout Group held on 24th 

September 2016 at 8th Worthing HQ. 

 

Present: Roger Green, Paul Chaplain, Sue Jenkins (mins), Jackie Usher, Mark Anderson, Diane 
Waring, Deidre Green, Alyn Laughlin, Petula Bladen, Mark Scott  
 

1. Apologies for absence from: Roy Wells, Jim Green, Mick Orpin, Keith Preston 
 

2. Welcome 
Al Chartres the district commissioner was welcomed to the meeting  

 

3. Minutes of the previous of the Group Scout Council 
The minutes of this meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record. 

 
Proposed: Fiona Bodey, Seconded: Jackie Usher, All in favour. 

 

4. Address by group scout leader 
The GSL address is available on the website. 

 
A presentation was made to Mark Scott to acknowledge his 10 years as group bosun 

 

5. Address by group treasurer 
Diane Waring presented the groups healthy financial position 

 
6. Approval of the annual report and accounts 

The annual report and accounts were presented. 

 
Proposed: Fiona Bodey, Seconded: Al Chartres, All in favour 

 
7. Approval of the GSLôs nomination of the group chairman 

Roger Green was nominated as chairman. 

 
Proposed: Petula Bladen, Seconded: Alyn Laughlin, All in favour 

 
8. Approval of the GSLôs nomination of the group executive committee 

Mark Anderson was nominated as deputy group chairman. 

 
Proposed: Paul Chaplain, Seconded: Jane Preston, All in favour 

 
9. Approval of the group executiveôs nomination of group honorary president 

Ian Wetherell was nominated as group honorary president. 

 
Proposed: Paul Chaplain, Seconded: Mark Scott, All in favour 

 
 

 

Previous Minutes 
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10. Confirmation of section leaderôs willingness to sit on the group executive committee 
Deidre Green (Midship cubs) and Alyn Laughlin (Port scouts) are willing to sit on the group 

executive committee. 
All in favour 

 
11. Election of group secretary 

Sue Jenkins was nominated as group secretary. 

 
Proposed: Petula Bladen, Seconded: Al Chartres, All in favour 

 
12. Election of group treasurer 

Diane Waring was nominated as group treasurer. 

 
Proposed: Mark Scott, Seconded: Deidre Green, All in favour 

 
13. Election of members of the group scout council to the group executive committee  

Gill Collins (Beavers), Sam Bell (cubs), Jackie Usher (Explorers) were all nominated . 

 
There was no nomination for a scouts representative. 

All in favour 
 
14. Appointment of non executive roles 

Bethan Norman (independent examiner), Robert Tennant (Gift aid administrator), Barbara 
Wells (Group administrator), Roy Wells (health and safety advisor) were all nominated. 

 
There was no nomination for quartermaster. 
All in favour 

 
15. Presentations 

The following presentations were made by Al Chartres, district commissioner  
Alyn Laughlin ï wood badge 
10 years long service ï Mike Lytton 

5 years service ï Lucy Hammond 
 

Special notes of thanks were recorded for non uniformed contributions from 
Sue Jenkins, Diane Waring and Jackie Usher 

 

16. Close of meeting 
The meeting closed at 17:54 

 

 

Sue Jenkins 
Group Secretary 
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Group Scout Leader: Mr Paul Chaplain 

paul.chaplain@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Group Chairman: Mr Roger Green 

roger.green@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Deputy Group Chairman: Mr Mark Anderson 

mark.anderson@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Group Secretary: Mrs Sue Jenkins 

sue.jenkins@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Group Treasurer: Mrs Diane Waring 

diane.waring@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Section Leader: 

(Midship Cubs) 

Mrs Deirdre Green 

deirdre.green@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Section Leader: 

(Port Scouts) 

Mr Alyn Laughlin 

alyn.laughlin@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Elected: 

(Beaver Parent Rep) 

Mrs Gill Collins 

gill.collins@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Elected: 

(Cub Parent Rep) 

Mr Lee Martin 

lee.martin@8thworthing.org.uk 

 

Elected: 

(Explorer Parent Rep) 

Mrs Jackie Usher 

jackie.usher@8thworthing.org.uk 

  

 

Executive Committee 
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Welcome to 8th Worthing Sea Scout Groupôs annual report and accounts for the period 1 April 

2016 to 31 March 2017. Once again this report highlights the incredible dedication of the 
volunteers that, directly and indirectly, make so many life changing adventures happen. This is 

my first report as your Group Scout Leader having taken on the role in April last year. Please 
read all the section reports for details of their events. The focus for my report is Group events. 
 

In April we joined the rest of the District at Goring Gap to celebrate St Georgeôs Day and took 
the photo below which is displayed in the HQ entrance hall. Thank you to Neil Walker for taking 

this for us. 
 

 
 

In May we ran the 5th mountain expedition and visited the stunning mountains of the Brecon 
Beacons National Park. Both Troops and the Unit took part and had an amazing adventure hill 

walking in wild country. A team of 4 of our young adult leaders also attended and successfully 
completed their Gold DofE qualifying expedition. Thank you to Andy Price for organising this. 
 

In June we held a Street Party to celebrate the Queenôs 90th birthday. Thank you to Sarah 
Mitchell and Alyn Lauglin for organising this. 

 

Group Scout Leader 
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During the summer holidays I had the pleasure of visiting the Summer Camps for both Cub 
Packs, both Scout Troops and the Explorer Unit. This is the highlight of the Scouting year for 

these sections. Well done and thank you to all the leaders for all the planning that made these 
camps happen. 

 
In September Petula Bladen stepped up to become the new Explorer Scout Leader of our 
Osprey Unit. We entered both a Scout and an Explorer team in the Royal Navy football 

tournament. Read their reports on page 27. Thank you to Sam Briscoe and Ian Tester for 
managing our teams. Thank you to Lou Scott and the Supporters SAS Unit for organising the 

barbecue at last yearôs AGM. Thank you to Mark Scott who retired as our Group Bosun at last 
yearôs AGM after a decade of exceptional service. Thank you to Alan Birch, Dave Bruford, Tom 
Earl, Matt Mitchell, Andy Price and Ian Tester for volunteering to form our new Group Bosun 

team. 
 

In October Sam Briscoe stepped up to become the new Scout Leader of our Starboard Troop. 
Thank you to Worthing Radio Events Group for running our JOTA (Jamboree On The Air) event 
for both Troops. 

 
In November 35 Beavers, 33 Cubs, 46 Scouts, 34 Explorers and 23 adults took part in 

Worthing's annual remembrance service. 
 
In January we entered a Scout team in the Royal Navy swimming gala. Read their report on 

page 29. Thank you to Sam Briscoe for managing our team. 
 

In February all sections took part in the national #YouShape month to encourage more youth 
participation in Scouting. Lt Craig Smith reviewed us and granted our Royal Navy Recognition 
to continue. Read his report on page 29. We applied to The Sea Scout Admiralty Fund and 

were successful in receiving £2,500 towards a replacement kayak fleet. The order has been 
placed and brand new boats will be arriving during the summer term. 

 
Thank you to all the leaders and trustees who have contributed to our development plans which 
are now in place for the Group and all Sections. Weôre making better use of online tools such as 

Online Scout Manager, Facebook and Flickr to standardise how we work across the Group. 
 

Thank you to Jackie for producing 3 more Group Newsletters. 
 
Congratulations to all the leaders who have received well deserved long service and good 

service awards. 
 

Looking forward, next year will be our 90th anniversary. To celebrate this we will be holding a 
massive Group Camp for all members at Blackland Farm from 25 - 28 May 2018. 
 

Thank you to all of the leaders and trustees in my team who volunteer so much of their precious 
free time to make so many happy memories for so many young people which will be looked 

back on for a lifetime. Youôre the best! 
 

 

Paul Chaplain 

Group Scout Leader 
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We are now entering the last phase of refurbing the HQ. The rear fire doors and single fire door 

on the main deck are now on the agenda to be replaced with aluminium doors with anti -finger 
traps, similar to the main front door. Hopefully, this will put a stop to these doors opening during 

windy and wet days and I hope to get this done during this coming summer recess. The last 
wooden frame window in the building, which is located in the galley, will also be replaced at the 
same time. 

 
During the summer of 2016 several members of the Executive Committee, including myself, 

attended an Asbestos Awareness course, which highlighted the different areas in a building 
where asbestos could have been used, from electrical fuse boxes and gas heaters to Artex 
ceilings etc. This really focused our attention to the urgent need to carry out an examination of 

our building in general and allay any concerns that the Exec might have regarding this type of 
material. This was partial due to the building being built in the late seventies to early eighties 

when Asbestos was heavily used and before any regulation was in place to govern the use of 
this deadly material. Having instructed Crucial Environmental to carry out an investigation to 
take samples of the walls and ceilings within the building I am relieved to report there are no 

concerns within the building, so there is no risk to anyone carrying repair work in the HQ. There 
will be a folder situated in the ward room, with all the relevant information supplied by Crucial 

Environmental with regard to status of each room with an analysis of Risk and Condition for 
inspection by any outside body or interested parties. 
 

There is now a list of basic painting and decorating required for each room at the HQ which is 
available for anyone who would like to take on a project, please contact either Paul Chaplain or 

myself for more information. 
 
I feel I must thank Diane, our Treasurer, who has streamlined our banking system over the last 

eighteen months or so, to enable online payments to be paid and authorised so much faster and 
direct to Leaders or our suppliers bank accounts, this makes it far more efficient than writing a 

cheque out and then having to get it countersigned and delivered. 
 
Many thanks to Robert, our Gift Aid Secretary, who has doggedly pursued the Inland Revenue 

to bring ours claims for Gift Aid right up to date. This money, recovered from the subscriptions 
paid by most of the parents in the Group, is an essential part of the financing of the Group and 

will be well spent on providing extra facilities for the running the HQ and also result in more 
resources for the Leaders. 
 

It would also be wrong of me not to mention Sue, our Secretary, who through the transformation 
of the way the minutes of the Exec are recorded makes our meetings more efficient allowing the 

meetings to finish earlier. 
 
Lastly, the Exec is in place to support all the Warranted Leaders, Skills Instructors and helpers 

that use HQ facilities and to ensure the premises are fit for purpose. This ensures that all the 
Leadership teams have an HQ which enables them to encourage all the young people achieve 

their aspirations and dreams. 
 

 

Group Chairman 
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As always many thanks to all the members of the Exec, Leaders, Assistant Leaders, and that 
army of helpers and volunteers who give their time so freely and are forever available in making 

the 8th work so efficiently in the style and manner that the 8th has done over the past years - 
without this support the 8th would not exist. 

 

 

Roger Green 
Group Chairman 

 
 

 
 
Below are the audited group accounts for the year ended 31st March 2017. They represent the 

accounts for the Group and Sections combined. Explorers and DoE are shown separately as 
requested by District. 
 

The group continues to be in a strong financial position, with a surplus in the year of £17,378.25 
(due to getting £9,000 gift aid and over £10,000 refund from Southern Water), and cash 

reserves of£83,000. Approximately £55,000 is placed in fixed term deposit account. 
 
Subs income have increased slightly, however subs to explorers has gone down. Membership 

numbers are being monitored regularly. We also received £2,500 grant for equipment from the 
Scout association, which will be spent this financial year. Other income was comparable to last 

year. 
 
We are going to review our policy on bank balances, with a recommendation that group and 

sections aim to hold no more than one yearôs income in balances, except if being held for a 
specific thing, such as a minibus or major repairs. 

 

 

Diane Waring 
Group Treasurer 

 
  

 

Group Treasurer 
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